Minutes of the Committee Meeting 
Held 6th May 2009 at County Upper School, Bury St Edmunds

29.09  Present: Alan Wright (President), Martin Goold (Treasurer), Linda Rutter (Secretary), Keith Borrett, Rebecca Green

Apologies were received from Rosa Castellina, Rob Murray and Peter Dunnett.

30.09  The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

31.09  The Secretary’s report forms part of these minutes and is attached. 
The Treasurer’s report forms part of these minutes and is attached.  Treasurer was pleased to be able to report that we had at last received the cheque for £250 from HMRC but said that there had recently been a communication about Corporation Tax.  The revenue want to transfer our ‘nil payable’ account to their Norfolk office.  As yet there has been no request from St Felix Middle School re our planned donation of £500.  The new admin assistant is not yet ready to start dealing with mailings for us so the spring briefing and conference update mailing will be processed by Joanne Rutter at the agreed rate of £15.50 per hour.

It was agreed to purchase a further 20 thermometers so that we will have enough to send one to each educational establishment in the Association, and 100 memory sticks.  The memory sticks are to be sent to school reps who complete a questionnaire which will ask for details of the school’s H&S rep.
Health & Safety – It was noted that guidance about dealing with pandemics is available on the Union website; as a minimum schools should have an action plan for such occurrences.  Staff are advised to stay at home if they feel unwell. 

32.09  Secretary gave brief feedback about conference saying that it was a very enjoyable experience listening to teachers speak with such passion about issues in teaching.  Next year the Conference will be held in Liverpool and it is hoped that we will be able to send four delegates.  Secretary is going to propose a conference motion that the Union put pressure on the Government to repay all teachers’ tuition fee lending after five years service.  It is hoped that this will prove popular.

33.09  Headteachers received guidance from CSD/HR last year about identity checking of staff.  Staff were asked to provide documentary evidence of identity and qualifications.  It is thought that many schools are holding photocopies of passports which is not required by Ofsted.  A copy of the letter from Ofsted setting out the requirements is available on the Suffolk NUT website.

34.09  The new cover policy begins in September, saying that staff should only rarely cover.  The problem is that no-one feels able to give a definition of cover!  The Union position is that ‘only rarely’ should in effect mean only in an emergency.  A recent memo from RIG (Rewards and Incentives group) refers to changes in schools’ absence policies.  It is thought that this might refer to trips, courses etc.  In the next edition of the STPCD it will state that the Headteacher has a duty to ensure that teachers only rarely cover.

35.09  It was agreed to book the usual NQT function at the Fox in Eastgate street, Bury St Edmunds on Wednesday 23rd September.

The meeting closed at 6pm.
